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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING

Ena kai Ena, Misiria, Monday 5 December @ 11.40
Present:

Peter Winterink

(PW)

President

Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President




Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer

Willy Van Bellegham
(WVB)

Membership Secretary & Board Member

MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. PW declared the meeting open at 11.40, all Board members were present.

2. WVB had taken minutes of the last meeting held on 07.11.2016 which have been circulated to all Board members and published on the web-site. These were unanimously approved.

3. Any matters arising will be dealt with elsewhere in the agenda.

4. PW – no report, matters will be covered elsewhere in the agenda.

5. ID – no report, matters will be covered elsewhere in the agenda.

6. RK had circulated the latest financial report to all Board members in advance. These were unanimously approved for auditing purposes. Copies are available to any paid up member on request.

7. WVB took €190 in advance membership for 2017 earlier which was handed to RK. We had one new member join on yesterday’s coach trip. 

8. Events:

November

i. Meal was held as planned Sunday 20 Nov, great feedback and a really good atmosphere.

ii. Coach trip to Axos took place yesterday. There was a small loss of €15 which will be covered from earlier surpluses.

December

i. With the Christmas and New Year holidays this month there will not be a coach trip

ii. Meal will be on Sunday 18 November, details to be advised.

iii. At the coffee morning earlier today some comments were made concerning the Joint Meals from the floor. These included choices of venues, quality of food on offer, the low prices charged and a sometimes repetitive menu. All these points were discussed fully. We will look at pricing and to include some more up market venues in the future, but we are mindful that some members have a more limited budget than others and we need to find a compromise which covers all members. Because most of the meals are organised by a very small number of people perhaps it was inevitable personal preferences may have influenced menus in the past. We will look at how to remedy this with immediate effect. The Board welcomes assistance from across our membership in assisting with both finding tavernas for our meals and the organisation of them.
9. ID has mailed members with the reasons we are a not for profit organisation rather than an informal group and explained this to everyone present at the coffee morning. He also went on to explain the requirement for founding members. ID has been able to gain the support of a significant number of professional Cretan people willing to sign up to this which will considerably add strength to our court application. Also he went on to state that although the minimum number required to submit the papers is 20, that if we can have all members show their support this again strengthens not only the application but the likely speed it will be dealt with by the courts. 
10. Our original plan of being able to present a new Constitution at the 2017 Annual General Meeting, (AGA), cannot be achieved, but will be implemented as soon as possible. To this end a regular AGA will be arranged to follow the February coffee morning on Monday 06.02.2017. SW to produce a draft agenda for circulation to Board members.

11. Any other business:

i. SW - Chris Parnassus e-mailed the Board asking if the CIC can assist in the booking of rehearsal rooms for a ‘Flashmob’ style dance scheduled for early 2017. Whilst we feel this is an event we would like to support it would have to be done using the existing tax number of the CIC Chania which isn’t possible at this moment in time. We hope to be able to provide support in the future.
ii. SW – Suggested that when an e-mail or other correspondence arrives with all Board members there should be a designated person to deal with it. At present there have been occasions when different Board members have replied, sometimes with conflicting information. It was agreed the secretary should deal with these in future.

iii. PW – he is attending a meeting concerning the Christmas Multi-Cultural Party tomorrow evening and asked if, as in the past, the CIC would support the event. This was unanimously agreed and €100 was handed to PW by RK to cover this, if required. Receipt to follow.

iv. PW – There will be a meal for helpers from Mikri Panagia on 28.12.2016 at Taverna Orthonas. It was agreed to make a donation of €100 towards this event and this amount was handed to PW by RK. Receipt to follow.

12. Next meeting to be at this venue Monday 2 January 2017. WVB will not be able to attend and tendered his apologies in advance.

13. PW thanked all members for attending and their input, then declared the meeting closed at 12.26.
Stuart Walsh

Secretary

(   
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